
 

 

         NWB File No. 8BW-IGD---- 
January 15, 2015         

 
 
To: Local Organizations – Request to Post Notices 
 
 
The Nunavut Water Board requests that you post, on a bulletin board, until February 15, 2015, the 
attached notices (in English and Inuktitut), where they can be viewed by the public.  
 
Your time and effort is greatly appreciated. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Megan Porter 
Licensing Administrator Assistant 
Nunavut Water Board 

 
Cc: City (Hamlet) of Iqaluit    (867) 979-5922  
 Qikitani-IA    (867) 979-3238 
 Amarok HTO    (867) 979-3390 
 Arctic Ventures    (867) 979-4207 
 North Mart    (867) 979-3549 
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